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September 9", 2011

Attn: Adib Kassis
Middle East Airlines
362 Fifth Avenue, Suite 701

New York, NY 10001, USA

Subject: Tickets for LIBC

Dear Adib,

Many thanks and much appreciation to you and to Middle East Airlines for supporting the Lebanese
International Business Council (LIBC) by providing two tickets from Detroit to Lebanon to be awarded
to attendees of the Lebanese International Business Council Professional Gathering, which will take
place on September 22, 2011.

We will certainly make the biggest ad and promotion for Middle East Airlines among the Lebanese
community and | can assure you that this contribution will go a long way to maintaining the excellent
relationship between U.S. Lebanese Ex-patriates and MEA.

As you are aware, the LIBC promotes cooperation between Lebanese all over the world and promotes
Lebanese businesses and corporations and promotes the support of Lebanon economically and
politically. We want to be the lobbyists to support Lebanon in the U.S..
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We are enclosing, in a separate e-mail, the LIBC 2011 Professional Gathering information and we trust
that we will receive your ticket commitments as early as possible to include in our promotion. Needless
to say, your verbal commitment is sufficient to us and we have already announced this to our members
and it should help us to bring in more attendees to our Professional Gathering.

Again, we thank you and Middle East Airlines for your support.

Best regards,
Ned Fawaz
Founding Chairman

Lebanese International Business Council
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